Mey 20, 1930.

Hon. Ches. A. Eaton, House of Representatives, Washington, D. C.

Dear Sir:

I have been given informal information that a bill proposing a substantial Federal appropriation for the building of a memorial bridge between New Jersey and Pennsylvania at Washington Crossing on the Delaware has been introduced in Congress. As you probably know, this Department has administration of Washington Crossing Park, New Jersey and has in a number of cases urged the Federal Memorial Bridge project for this site. I shall appreciate it if you will let me know whether such legislation is before Congress and if it is, let me have a copy of the bill.

Unless it has some undesirable features I hope that we can count on your active interest in such a measure if it is to be considered by Congress.

DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT.

C. F. Wilber. State Forester.

CIN /MN.